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Ongoing Work

o All underground infrastructure work has been completed.

o All major restoration work has been completed, with the exception of minimal deficiencies left to be 
addressed such as the following: 

o Tree planting within the boulevard at 2 Old Mill Drive, to be completed for the City of Toronto Urban 
Forestry group.

o Reinstate pedestrian pathway at Etienne Brule Park.

o Sod placement will be monitored by the Contractor for a period of 60 days from the placement date, which 
will end at the end of June 2024.

o Post-condition inspections will occur during Summer 2024. The third-party inspection company will 
schedule a convenient time for the assessment to the residents which requested one.

o The BFPP Field Ambassador sent emails to all residents who requested a survey stating dates are 
currently being scheduled and Wristens Home Inspections Inc (WHS) is booking appointments with 
residents.
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Toronto Transit Commission – Update

o On January 16, 2024, TTC conducted measurements of the noise/vibration from the public right-of-way 
before TTC rail maintenance. 

o Early February 2024, routine preventative rail maintenance (rail milling) was completed between Old Mill 
and Jane stations to address rail corrugation. 

o On March 11, 2024, TTC confirmed that post-maintenance noise vibration assessment was completed in the 
same locations as the pre-measurements. 

o TTC conducted a third round of noise measurements mid-June 2024 at the same locations the pre and post 
rail maintenance measurements were taken. This assessment is being used to evaluate the current noise and 
vibration levels that residents noted to have increased after the rail milling maintenance operations.

o Overall, the TTC is assessing (1) pre- rail milling, (2) post- rail milling, and (3) current, noise and vibration 
level readings to finalize their investigative report.

o Analysis on the measurements is ongoing by a third-party consultant and will be summarized by TTC when 
complete. The consolidation of data and result investigations will be provided by TTC when available.
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Virtual Trailers 

o The last Virtual Trailer No. 15 occurred on May 9, 2024, was the final presentation for this project. The 
presentation and summary notes are posted online at www.toronto.ca/oldmilldrive. 

o For BFPP related inquiries from the community, please contact the BFPP Team or the Field Ambassador at 
BFPP@toronto.ca. 

o For transportation traffic related or other inquiries from the community, please contact the Councillor’s 
Perks Office at councillor_perks@toronto.ca or 416-392-7919.
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